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1st June 2021 

 

19th June is the day for our Shortest Day Market in Havelock Town Hall and Market 

Director Pam is gearing up for the day. Thanks to Matt donating his time to certify 

them, we can now sell electrical goods and others are making preserves and pickles 

for the Market. Please check if you have any goods you no longer use and will donate 

for the Market 

 

The combined Leo meeting was shifted to the Rai Area School from the Domain, in 

view of the terrible weather that Sunday. Leos from Marlborough Girls and Boys 

Colleges, as well as our own Leos and their visitors from Rangiora Leo Club had a great 

morning and Hazel, Carol, Deb provided a great lunch with the inevitable Sausage 

sizzle. Congratulations and thanks to Siobhan and Debbie Upsell, a teacher from Rai, 

who supervised the weekend with Kirstyn Barnett and a teacher from Rangiora. The 

Rangiora Leos left at 1pm, proudly holding the Leo trophy which we will challenge for 

next year. 

 

The MD Secretary has advised that the Rai Leos have been successful in obtaining a 

Bunnings environmental grant of $1000. The application was put together by Leo Club 

President Katie Roeske and she was congratulated on the high standard of her 

application. 

 



 

 

Tail twister John has deferred our Club visit to the Blenheim Club until August. He will 

give details at our Dinner Meeting. 

 

The Board is working on two of the “must do” items coming out of the review of our 

activities. Further information on our Midwinter feast for Lions and friends and on our 

Bingo night will be sent out after our July Board Meeting.  Carol is to meet with Vision 

2020 Trustees at their next meeting to discuss the cooking classes for youth and 

elderly which the Board are supporting. 

 

The Marlborough District Council have asked organisations to submit photos for 

National Volunteer week and the Board has decided to submit three. Hopefully, they 

will appear in the montages celebrating the week. 

It is that time of the year again, and the Board hope that Allan will run another of his 

“how to prune fruit trees” for the community. We will be taking names at our 

Changeover meeting.    

 

Applications for partial sponsorship to attend Outward Bound are now being sought. 

They will close on 18th July. If you know of a young person, preferentially someone 

aged between 18 and 26, who will benefit from the 21-day course, please put them in 

touch with Lion Debbie. This year the criteria has slightly changed. The application will 

be required to contribute to the cost- preferably 1/3rd and they must undertake to 

assist in one of our projects. 

 



 

 

 

 

It is pretty, commonplace to say where has the year gone, but it is true. Seems like 

yesterday when DG Paul O’Connor presided at our Changeover, now those of us who 

are remaining on the Board are thinking on our individual goals for the 2021-2022 

year.  

 I am fortunate to have so many Board members willing to serve a further year. We 

have worked well together this year and that, plus the dedication of our members, 

have been fundamental to a successful year. 

 

Please give serious contribution to attending the Information Seminar which will be 

held in Clubs of Marlborough 10am -3pm on Sunday 20th June. 

It has been designed for all members, not just our Club Officers. I have heard excellent 

comments from those who went to the Cheviot and Ferrymead ones. They included 

“really enthusiastic about joining in - it provided a bit of balance with the more “sit 

and listen” sessions”, “I’ve been coming to these for 40 years, and this is the best one 

I’ve ever been to”, “Thank you – I got a lot out of that”.  

 

As an added attraction, Liz will be leading a session- come along and support her.  

Excellent to see our Club working in partnership with Vision 2020 in exploring running 

a cookery class for the elderly and young. This is an example of Lionism at its best and 

it will be just one of the community service activities we have been involved in this 

year.  Let’s aim to increase our service activities next year. 

 

 

 

Ian Cameron. 

Let Kindness and Compassion Lead the Way. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

With Acknowledgement to Kaikoura Lions Club 

 

A NOTE TO ALL,  

RAYS PLACE TEA ROOMS WILL BE 

CHANGING TO WINTER HOURS 

FROM NOW ON SO THAT IS  

9AM TILL 4PM DAILY  

LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU 

ALL THERE 



 

 

 
David addresses the meeting while holding the award. 

  

 

Richard Morriss - 9th June 

Brian Boswell - 9th June 

John Leary - 14th June 

BLENHEIM PAKEKE FINAL 

MEETING 

Blenheim Pakeke held its final 

meeting in May and six of our 

members attended the lunch at 

Redwood Tavern. David Rudd, 

who has been Treasurer for13 

years, breaking his time in that 

role for two years when he was 

elected President, was awarded 

a Melvin Jones Fellowship 

Award  

 

PAST, PRESENT AND FUTURE 

(L to R) PDG Malcolm 

Williams, PCC Helen 

Williams, PDG Raewyn 

Clearwater, DG Elect Tracy 

Henderson, Lynda O’Connor 

and DG Paul O’Connor at 

Multiple Districts Convention 

(acknowledged) 

 



 

 

 

 

NOTE/UPDATE FROM ME! BRYDIE… 

 

Raywin is now walking straight and with 

only one crutch for support! After her hip 

replacement! She informs me she will be 

running circles around me in no time haha! 

Thank you everyone for your well wishes! 

 

 

Our guest speaker in May- Bill Day 

MNZM JP, Chair Wellington Hospitals 

Foundation, and his wife Sue, with Carol 

and Brian Boswell (right). Bill updated us 

on progress in the Wellington Children’s 

Hospital playscape, 

 



 

 

UPSTAIRS AT THE CAPTAINS DAUGHTER 

TUESDAY 15th JUNE 2021 

 

 Meet at 6.30pm 

Captain’s Daughter Restaurant 

$27 per head, Two Course Dinner 

Cash or Eftpos please 

 
Please contact Ian with numbers attending  

Phone: 03 5742558 

Email: ianc.cameron@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

GREAT FOOD, FANTASTIC COMPANY, WHAT MORE DO WE NEED! 

SUBS REMINDER! 

$125 FAMILY AND $65 INDIVIDUAL 

PLEASE PAY TO TREASURER BRIAN CAMERON OR INTO OUR ADMIN ACCOUNT 

03 1355 0761022 00 

 

REPRESENT OUR CLUB! 

LIONS TEE-SHIRTS ARE ON OFFER FOR $42 WITH LIONS LOGO,  

ORDER YOURS NOW FROM ANNE 03 574 2394 

 

 

NOTE FROM ME THE EDITOR. 

THANK YOU FOR TAKING THE 

TIME TO READ OUR 

MONTHLY NEWSLETTERS 

 I TRULY ENJOY EDITING 

THEM EACH MONTH. 

BRYDIE. 


